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REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

August 3, 2022 

Mr. Christopher Simpron 
Public Works Director 
Hardee County Board of County Commissioners 
685 Airport Road 
Wauchula, Florida 33873 
Christopher.Simpron@hardeecounty.net 

Re: First Request for Additional Information (RAI) 
Hardee County – Solid Waste 
Facility Name: Hardee County Regional Landfill 
Facility ID: 40612  
DEP Application No. 38414-019-SO-MM: Leachate Storage Tank Replacement 

Dear Mr. Simpron: 

Thank you for your application for modification of permit number 38414-018-SO-01. The 
application dated June 29, 2022 was prepared by SCS Engineers and submitted to the Department on 
July 5, 2022. A Department staff review of the application and supporting documentation submitted 
on July 5, 2022 indicates the application is incomplete.  Pursuant to the provisions of 62-4.055, 
F.A.C. please provide the requested information listed below and refer to this correspondence in 
your response.   

• Application, Introduction, (pdf page 44 of 300) and Section G, (pdf  page 59 of 
300).  Provide information to demonstrate the proposed above ground leachate 
storage tanks will comply with the requirements of Paragraph 62-701.400(6)(c).  
Regulation reference: Paragraph 62-701.400(6)(c), F.A.C. and Application 
Form Part G.5(b).

The response to this correspondence must be signed, sealed, and dated by a registered Florida 
Professional Engineer. In order for the Department to continue processing your application, 
please submit the requested information as soon as possible.  The Department must receive a 
response within 90 days of the date of this letter, November 1, 2022. You are encouraged to 
contact this office to discuss the items requested to assist you in developing a complete and 
adequate response. Please note that pursuant to 62-4.055(1), and Section 120.60, Florida 
Statutes, failure of an applicant to provide the timely requested information by the applicable 
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deadline may result in denial of the application. You are encouraged to contact this office to 
discuss the items requested to assist you in developing a complete and adequate response. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Phil Ciaravella by email at 
Philip.Ciaravella@FloridaDEP.gov or by phone at 850-245-8742 or by mail at Mail Stop #4565 
at the letterhead address above. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Philip Ciaravella 
Solid Waste Section, Permitting and Compliance Assistance Program  
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
 
cc: 
Shane Fischer, P.E., SCS Engineers   SFischer@SCSEngineers.com 
Sara Perez Lopez, SCS Engineers   SPerezLopez@SCSEngineers.com   
Joe Dertien, P.E., FDEP Tallahassee    Joe.Dertien@FloridaDEP.gov 
Melissa Madden, FDEP Southwest District   Melissa.Madden@FloridaDEP.gov   
Elizabeth Kromhout, P.G., FDEP Tallahassee  Elizabeth.Kromhout@FloridaDEP.gov  
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